
 

First let me start by saying congratulation’s to Charlie’s on their 18th anniversary. They had an 
anniversary party November 20th, which proved to be a great success. 

I would also like to welcome Brian Helander as the AGRA Trustee. I look forward to working 
with you on the board of AGRA for the rest of my term as President. 

At last months board meeting we voted on where to have the Annual Meeting and banquet, which 
will be held at T-Bones once again. We have held it there before a number of years ago and look 
forward to building a relationship with them again. The date for the annual meeting and banquet 
will be the last Saturday in January. You will be receiving invitation’s to RSVP from Ric very 
soon. 

Also I would like to remind everyone that you will also be receiving ballots in the mail for the 
upcoming 2003 AGRA Board Elections. 

The rodeo is quickly approaching also, it will be held at Rawhide once again on January 17th – 
19th. Richard Tally is looking for volunteers for the rodeo for many different areas. Please contact 
Richard or myself and I will forward the information to him if you are interested in volunteering. 

Patrick Lose is in charge of buckle sponsorships and I am doing ribbon sponsorships if anyone is 
interested please contact us. 

At this time I look back at the year 2002 it has been rewarding and I have learned a tremendous 
amount as President. I do hope I have served AGRA to the best of my ability and look forward to 
next year if I am re-elected. I would like to say thank you to all AGRA members who voted for 
me this year and supported me as well. I hope I have your support again next year. 

I would like to wish all members of AGRA and their partners, and families a Happy Holiday Sea-
son and a Happy New Year. 

Thanks, 

Glen  

AGRA President 

Happy Holidays from the President... 

December Birthdays 
• Daniel Dold 12/01 

• Gary Hatterman 12/01 

• Bob Pimentel Jr. 12/06 

• Dan Daley 12/10 

• Jason Gardea 12/10 

• John A. Carpenter 12/20 

• Terry Barr  12/28 
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AGRA MEETINGS 

DEC, 02—JAN,03 

Monday  12/02/02 7:00 p.m. 

AGRA Board of Directors Meeting  

Pookie’s  

4540 N  7th Street, Phx 

602-277-2121 

Sunday 12/08/02—7:00 pm  

AGRA General Membership Mtg. 
Charlie’s  

727 W. Camelback Rd., Phoenix  

Phone # 602-265-0224 

Monday 01/06/03—7:00 p.m. 

AGRA Board of Directors Meeting  

Pookie’s  

4540 N  7th Street, Phx 

602-277-2121 

Sunday 01/12/03—7:00 pm  

AGRA General Membership Mtg. 
Charlie’s  

727 W. Camelback Rd., Phoenix  

Phone # 602-265-0224 

 

All members are welcome to all 
AGRA Board of Directors meetings.  
We encourage members who wish 
to attend to do so.  Thank you. 

Ric Leone 

AGRA Corresponding Secretary 

 

Election Ballots have been mailed out and it is great that we have multiple candidates in the Board 
positions of President, Vice President, Public Relations & Rodeo Events director. 

Having served on the board for 2 ½ years now, 1-½ years as Public Relations Director, while at the 
same time I was State Secretary, and 1 year as Corresponding Secretary, I know the importance of 
each position. 

I’d like to thank Glen May and all my fellow board members for keeping AGRA going. I’d like to say 
a few words on the behalf of one of the Candidates for AGRA President 2003. 

Glen May became a board member in the fall of 2000 when the Chapter Board appointed him Vice 
President, when Chuck Browning resigned when moving to California. In the 2001 elections the 
membership voted Glen AGRA Chapter Vice President as well as Steven “Woody” Howard as Presi-
dent. Due to very unfortunate circumstances Woody resigned as AGRA Chapter President. Once 
again Glen stepped up and was acting Chapter President and finished the year. In 2002 you elected 
Glen to his 1st full term as President. He has done a superb job. He was instrumental in a smooth tran-
sition of 2 boards into 1. Board positions that required a budget were asked to submit one. Glen was 
successful in getting Max Sutherland appointed treasurer after Ed Powers sudden resignation. An 
excellent appointment, Max has done a superb job with very detailed financial reports. Glen attended 
every Bylaw committee meeting when they were being rewritten and was very instrumental in that 
process. He has presided over every Board meeting and membership meeting, never missing one, with 
commitment and as much control as the members present would allow. He has attended the last 3 
IGRA Conventions and the last 3 IGRA Rodeo Finals, as the Bylaws state the President try to accom-
plish. Glen has helped Patrick Lose with his duties as VP with the Royalty and procedures on ordering 
the buckles for Rodeo and getting them sponsored. Glen has proved himself an effective, dedicated 
and productive President for the past 1-½ years. It’s been said that you can’t be the President of a 
Rodeo Association if you don’t know how to ride a horse. Glen has proved this statement to be not 
true. With the good Board members working with him and he with them, Glen will again keep AGRA 
on the right path of growth. I hope you cast your vote for Glen May for the Board position of AGRA 
President and keep Glen in the office he is so dedicated to, in the Association he cares so much for 
and is such a part of, AGRA. 

Sincerely, 

Ric Leone 

Corresponding Secretary 

NOTES FROM YOUR SECRETARY 

Page 2 The Branding Iron 

Dear Contributing Members,  

I am hoping I have published everyone’s submissions for the month of December.  If not, 
please accept my apologies.  Due to a computer virus, I lost all of my emails, notes and previous 
publications.  I had to re-create everything that I had started for this month.  If your article 
was missed, please let me know and we can get it into a future edition. 

 

The deadline for articles for the January Branding Iron is: December 25, 2002. 

Please send all articles to: Jon O’Dowd—email: BrandingIron02@cox.net 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 AGRA Board of 

Directors Meeting    
Pookie’s 7pm 

3 4 5 6Lady Cassondra’s 

AGRA Benefit—
Apollo’s 9:00pm 

7 

8 AGRA Membership 

Meeting—Charlie’s 7pm 

9 10 
 

11 12 13 14 

15 16 172002 AGRA 

Royalty & Friends 
Christmas Show—
Charlie’s 9:30pm 

18 19 20Pussy & Friends 

Lariat Saloon Bullhead 
City, NV—”Rodeo 
Review” 

21Pussy & Friends 

Lariat Saloon Bullhead 
City, NV—”Christmas 
Show” 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

December 2002 

Rodeo News...Rodeo News...  

ROADRUNNER REGIONAL RODEO 2003 
At Rawhide 

The 2003 RRRR is quickly approaching, and I am currently seeking sponsors for the ribbons. The cost will be 
$25.00 per event for the weekend. If you would like to sponsor a ribbon or know of someone who is inter-

ested, please E-mail  or call Glen May 

The events are listed as follows: 
 Men & Women’s Bull Riding  Men & Women’s Bronc Riding Men & Women’s Steer Riding
 Men & Women’s Chute Dogging  Team Roping   Women & Men’s Breakaway 

 Women & Men’s Calf Roping  Women & Men’s Barrel Racing Women & Men’s Pole Bending
 Women & Men’s Flag Racing  Goat Dressing   Steer Deco 

Wild Drag Race  

All Around Cowboy & All Around Cowgirl 

glenmay@cox.net 

602-368-4253 

AGRA P.O. Box 40465  Phoenix  AZ    85067-0465 
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Tue—Sat 4pm—1am 
Sunday  12pm—8pm 

Thursday—7:30pm 
Sunday—4pm 

Dart TournamentDart Tournament   
Wednesday—8pm 

HoursHours   

Dance LessonsDance Lessons   
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ADVERTISING SPACE IS AVAILABLE 

Hey everyone in cowboy land.  I just wanted to drop you a line and remind y’all 

there is still space for your business card size advertisement in the “Branding 

Iron”.  A single month is just $10.00 but if you advance purchase a six month 

ad it’s 10% off but wait there is more if you purchase a whole year in advance 

it’s 25% off making your advertising as low as $90.00 for the entire year.  

THAT’S INCREDIBLE!! 

So don’t forget to place your ad right away. 

Keith Carson 

BI Advertising 
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Great News!  Transportation, as mentioned in the last general membership meeting, has been secured for the 2003 Road Runner Regional 
Rodeo with Gray Line Tours.  The buses will be the same as last year - charter-style buses.  Below is a listing of prelimary pickup times for 
the charter bus service.   

Friday, January 17th:   First pickup from Charlie's at 4:00pm and the last bus will pick up from Charlie's at 3:00am 

Saturday,January 18th:   First pickup from Charlie's at 6:15am and the last bus will pick up from Charlie's at 3:00am 

Sunday,January 19th: First pickup from Charlie's at 6:15am and the last bus will pick up from Charlie's at 1:00am 

 Note:  The times listed above are only for the first pickup and the last pickup of the day.  Other locations, such as hotel stops will be pub-
lished at a later date.  

We have formed a great relationship with Gray Line, not only for rodeo purposes,  but for sharing our mutual contacts with various organiza-
tions.  What does this do for A.G.R.A.?  It opens up a wealth of opportunities to make future contacts in the community that support the kind 
of charitable work that A.G.R.A. is so well known for.  Additionally, it enables us to create a more concrete bond with Gray Line and create a 
mutually beneficial relationship.  Our contacts bring them more business, and their contacts have the potential of providing more donations 
and community sponsorship for our organization's events (i.e. RRRR).  

As an example, Gray Line has taken the opportunity to create two tours throughout Arizona for our out of town guests as well as our Arizo-
nans who may not have had the chance to venture to some of these local attractions. 

Tour #1 - Pre Rodeo Tour to Sedona: 

January 16th, 2003 

This tour takes passengers to Sedona and includes a Jeep tour.  Cost is $88.00 per person.   

 

Tour #2 - Post Rodeo Tour to the Grand Canyon: 

Monday 20th, 2003 

This tour takes takes passengers to the Grand Canyon with a brief stop in Flagstaff.  Cost is $99.00 per person. 

 

Both are extemely nice tours for sightseeing with many dining and shopping opportunities.  For details regarding these tours or to 
reserve your space, please contact Robert Berg with Gray Line Tours at (602) 495-9100 as more great tours will be forthcoming i n 
2003. 

 

BE SAFE RIDE THE BUS! 

 
I look forward to seeing you at Rodeo! 

 

Sincerely, 

John Frank 

2003 Co-Rodeo Director 

Rodeo Transportation...Rodeo Transportation...   
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Dear 2002 AGRA Membership: 
 
I would like to thank those who nominated me for the 2003 AGRA Board of Directors. I did accept the nomination for Rodeo 
Events and President. Our By Laws specifically point out that no person can hold two positions at one time. This has happened in 
previous years, and If I do receive a position, I would have no choice but to decline the other. 
 
I am asking for your support in my candidacy for 2003 AGRA President. This is a position I have held on the Chapter Level. I feel 
very confident with my past experience and Professional skills that I could serve as your president successfully.  
 
Please understand, I do have strong feelings for adherence to not only our By Laws, but the Arizona Corporate Commission and 
the IRS as it reflects our 501 (c) 4 Certificate. These responsibilities are very important not only to the success of AGRA, but it's 
existence. 
 
I would promise that our meetings will be held professionally, and with proper protocol from Robert's Rules of order. I promise 
each meeting to have an agenda that will be included with copies of complete minutes. I encourage reading and review of meet-
ing minutes for accuracy. I will require all Board positions to submit two budgets (one for the Association and one for the Rodeo) 
that will be reviewed and approved by the membership. I will strive to follow past protocol that all variances of budgets approved 
greater then 5% be approved by the membership. All contracts, or legal binding agreements be brought forth to the membership 
for approval, require two signatures, and must include copies of invoices, receipts, and/or contracts. 
 
It is my belief that AGRA is 100% Membership Driven and Organized. Our community and parent organization "IGRA" expects no 
less from us. We are organized for the objective of elevating the image of women and men in the sports field of Rodeo, promoting 
rodeos, encouraging communication and fellowship, engaging in charitable activities, and ensuring that no part of our net earn-
ings inure to the benefit of the members, directors, officers, or private persons.  
 
As Chair of the Membership and Board Meetings I would preside with a fair balance of each issue. Giving equal time to both 
sides of issues, but keeping on track to Motions on the floor. It is imperative that the Chair remain unbiased on all issues. 
 
I do have the professionalism to keep this organization on a path of growth and development, as well as the heart, the drive, and 
the motivation. I appreciate your time, and your vote of confidence in myself.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Chuck Browning 
 

Letters from the Members...Letters from the Members...   

Dear AGRA Membership, 

          I would like to thank the membership for the opportunity to serve the organization in the important role of IGRA trustee. I 
will strive to continue the great work of all the past trustees in representing and communicating the interests of the AGRA mem-
bership to the Board of Trustees. I would also like to thank Bob Pimentel for taking the time to meet with me to insure a smooth 
transition of information, duties and responsibilities. 

           I am looking forward to a busy Rodeo year and plan to compete at least 10 rodeos and attend both IGRA University and of 
course, IGRA  Convention. Please feel free to contact me at any time by e-mail at amazcowboy@cox.net. 

-Brian Helander 
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Hello Everybody— 

Well, things have been hectic around here lately.  I’m finally realizing that there never is a slow time during the year.  I hope eve-
ryone has a great Thanksgiving and is getting ready for the rest of the upcoming Holidays.  November 15th, I had the pleasure of 
going to San Francisco to help GSGRA with their 2003 Royalty Pageant.  I had a marvelous time and was treated like a queen!  
Ha!  Everyone made me feel so welcome.  I was picked up at the airport by Doug Gnaff and Sheba McIntyred (Miss GSGRA 
1996).  I stayed with Sheba and her husband Ken, who live above the bar, Marlena’s.  The 2002 Royalty Team hosted a benefit 
on Friday night there at Marlena’s.  I was the Spotlight Entertainer and we raised $400.00 for their Memorial Contestant Fund.  
Deanna Dawn (Ms. IGRA 2003 1st Runner-Up) and I had a great time together.  She is an awesome entertainer and a fun person 
to party with.  Make sure you meet her when she’s here for our Rodeo next month. 

On Saturday night, I was a judge for their Royalty Pageant—John Carillo, the Vice President, did a great job as the Pageant Co-
ordinator. 

The 2003 GSGRA Royalty Team is: 

 Miss GSGRA—Helin Bed 

 Mr. GSGRA— Eric Hansen 

 Mr. GSGRA 1st Runner-Up—Ed Morgan 

 Mr. GSGRA 2nd Runner-Up—Larry G. 

My plane ticket was provided by GSGRA member Bob Starrfill, who is planning to move to Phoenix in January.  Thanks Bob and 
to everyone from GSGRA for a memorable time. 

Be sure to join Gaylia, Patrick and myself for one of our final performances and the 2002 Royalty Team at our Christmas Show, 
December 17th, 9:30pm at Charlie’s. 

On December 20th & 21st, I’m on my way to Bullhead City with the girls (Casondra, Suzanne and Ebony) for our Christmas show 
at the Lariat.  Debbie and the Gang sure do know how to show us a good time.  The host hotel is the River Palms Resort in 
Laughlin, Nevada.  If you need a little Christmas cheer, come on up and play. 

Until next month when it will almost be Rodeo Time,  

Love to All,  

  Puss 

Pussy LeHoot 

Miss AGRA 2002 

Miss IGRA 1st Runner-Up 2003 

 

Royalty News...Royalty News...   

Howdy everyone,  

Just wanted to drop a couple lines to invite everyone out to the Pumphouse II bar on Dec 1st, Dec 15th and Dec 29th for a fund-
raiser to help Marty Wolfe and I out on our quest for the titles of Ms. and Mr. AGRA 2003. Hours are from 2 in the afternoon til 
we're done. There'll be drink specials, bbq for $3.00 and a show with all your favorite entertainers. Special thanks to Gil and 
Chuck at the Pumphouse II for giving us this opportunity to help spread the word about AGRA. :)  

Also, They will be hosting one last party and fundraiser on Jan 12th before rodeo weekend so come down and have a good time.  

Looking forward to seeing everyone rodeo weekend at Rawhide on Jan 18-19 and best of luck to all our rodeo and royalty com-
petitors, I know you'll ALL do a great job and make Arizona proud.  

Till next time,  

Kelly Bascue, candidate for Mr. AGRA 2003 
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More Royalty News...More Royalty News...   
2002 AGRA Vice President 
2002 AGRA Executive Board of Directors 
2002 AGRA Board 
2002 AGRA Membership (via Branding Iron) 
 
Dear AGRA Executive Board, Board of directors, and Membership; 
 
I am writing this letter in response to the Certified Return Receipt Letter sent to me On November 5th, 2002.  I was 
publicly embarrassed by the 2002 AGRA Vice President, and the 2002 AGRA Executive Board for allowing this "so 
called" Removal of Royalty Title to occur.  This occurred during the Sunday, November 10, 2002 Membership 
Meeting at Charlie's Bar - a Public Place. 
 
First off I would like everyone to be aware that in the last month, I have been in and out of the hospital due to my 
health.  This was apparent to the Board, as I had received a $50.00 check from the Board and A.G.R.A Member-
ship during one of my Hospital Visits.  This was, at the time ! very thoughtful.  I had no less been released from the 
Hospital when I became aware, that there was possibly an action taking place to remove me of my 2002 Miss 
AGRA 1st Runner Up Title.  I had been released from the Hospital Friday, November 08, 2002.  I had not even re-
ceived this "Letter" until after the meeting occurred. 
 
The letter states that the reason for this decision was:  "I had not renewed my membership fees, and was no 
longer a Member in Good Standing."  It continues to state:  "according to the By Laws, that I am required to 
remain a "Member in Good Standing" to retain my title."  I took this opportunity to review my copy of the new-
est Bylaws.  Please review with me: 
 
Section VIII  A.G.R.A. Royalty 
8.2 Eligibility for Competition: 
A.)  Must be an AGRA member in good standing for a minimum of thirty (30) Days    before announcing his/her 
candidac! y. 
 
The above requirement is for someone announcing their candidacy for competition.  This is the only section in VIII 
that makes any reference to "member in good standing".   I am not a candidate for AGRA Royalty 2003, so this 
requirement does not pertain to myself. 
 
Section 8.8  Retention of A.G.R.A. Royalty Title: 
A)  All title holders and runners-up must demonstrate a good faith effort within 90  days of competition, towards the 
accomplishment of their duties according to the  Bylaws.  (i.e.,  Raising 25% of the required funds or representing 
their title at an  I.G.R.A. sanctioned event or function).  
B)  Each title of Mr. Mrs. Miss are required to attend a minimum of six (6)   membership meetings within the first 9 
months of their reign. 
C)  To retain the title of Mr/Mrs/Miss A.G.R.A. of Runner-up, the individual: 
       1)!   Must reside in the state of Arizona throughout his/her reign. 
       2)  If an individual who has the title of Mr/Mrs/Miss A.G.R.A. moves out of the        state of Arizona, resigns the 
title for any reason, or has the title removed for              any reason, the individual with the 1st Runner-up title as-
sumes the        respective title. 
D)  Each title holder (Mr/Mrs/Miss and all Runner-ups) are required to raise a  minimum of two-hundred-fifty dollars 
($250.00) during their reigning year for  A.G.R.A.operating expenses. 
E)  The Mr/Mrs/Miss A.G.R.A. shall be expected to attend at least two (2) out of  state I.G.R.A. sanctioned func-
tions or events during their reign (i.e. Rodeo's,  I.G.R.A. convention, I.G.R.A. University) 
F)  A.G.R.A. runner ups shall make every effo! rt to attend at least one (1) out of state  I.G.R.A. sanctioned function 
or event during their reign. 
G)  The Mr/Mrs/Miss A.G.R.A. shall be expected to attend and compete in the  I.G.R.A. competition for the respec-
tive I.G.R.A. title. 
H)  A.G.R.A.  shall pay entry fees for Mr/Mrs/Miss A.G.R.A. to compete in the   I.G.R.A. competition. 
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More Royalty News...More Royalty News...   

According to the Bylaws, there is no reference of a requirement to retain membership in order to retain a Royalty 
title.   Also, section 8.10 "Discipline"  verifies you did not follow this Bylaw procedure.  I ask you to reference that 
section in your bylaws as well.   
8.10 Discipline: 
A)  Any individual may submit in writing to the Vice President why he/she believes discipline is justified. 
Reasons shall be for, but not limited to:  
1)  Unbecoming behavior or unethical conduct as determined by the Executive Board. 
2)!   Fighting 
3)  Intentionally subjecting A.G.R.A. or I.G.R.A. to bad publicity, verbal or written. 
4)  Excessive abusive language, gestures, or intimidation of any kind. 
5)  Disorderly conduct at any A.G.R.A. or I.G.R.A. function 
The above reasons make no reference to not renewing membership. 
VIII 8.10 C) The Process for discipline shall be: 
Reference items # 1-# 5   
1)  The Vice-president shall issue a verbal warning for a first offense. 
If there was a letter written to the Vice President, regarding membership expiration, the Bylaws explain the Vice 
President shall issue a verbal warning for the first offense.  Being I was in the Hospital, this did not occur.   This 
"Verbal Warning" is required by the Bylaws to be submitted to the A.G.R.A. Secretary within 5 days after the verbal 
warning occurs. VIII 8.10 C) #2    
It states after a second offense, a Certified Retur! n Receipt Letter is to mailed to the Individual(s) within 5 days 
after the second offense occurred. VIII 8,10 C) #3 There was no second offense, and no Certified Return Receipt 
"Letter of Reprimand" sent to myself.   
Only subsequent actions after a second offense is the Vice President to request a Special Board Meeting for re-
view of subsequent actions. VIII 8.10 C) #4   It states that the affected candidate or title holder shall be notified of 
the "special board meeting" at least ten (10) days in advance. VIII 8.10 C) #5 a)   
A return Receipt Letter was signed for by myself on November 15, 2002 and was dated November 5th, 2002.  This 
shows the 2002 A.G.R.A. Vice President and the 2002 A.G.R.A. Executive Board have violated my rights as a 
member, and a Royalty Title holder as 2002 Miss A.G.R.A. 1st Runner-up.  You have violated the newest updated 
Bylaws, and have personally embarrassed myself not only in front o! f the Membership, but in front of the Public in 
a Public Place.   
It appears that the 2002 A.G.R.A. Vice President and the 2002 A.G.R.A. Executive Board need to review this situa-
tion and correct it immediately, including the recision of this decision, the immediate return of my title, and a public 
apology to myself for the embarrassing situation that in no way is supported by the 2002 A.G.R.A. Bylaws.  
Thank you for your time, 
I await your response. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Johnny Hayes - 
AKA Miss Sassy 
AGRA Member 
 
REGARDING THE BOARDS’ DECISION: ONE EXTREMELY IMPORTANT BY LAW WAS OVERLOOKED BY  
JOHNNY HAYES  WHICH WAS USED IN THE BOARDS DECISION: 
 
PAGE 6 Section 4.4, B 4: Timely payment of  annual dues for membership renewal is required to ensure the members eligibil-
ity to RETAIN and/or run  for A.G.R.A. offices and or Royalty and to participate in I.G.R.A. Rodeo’s. 
 
This Bylaw is under “Initiation Fees and Membership Dues” for a reason. If this Bylaw is not met, which it was not met by 
Johnathan Hayes (a.k.a. Miss Sassy), then the Royalty Bylaws and any others sited by Johnathan in the above letter are null 
and void, as he was no longer a member of A.G.R.A. After receiving the letter of explanation concerning his title from Patrick 
Lose, dated Nov 5, 2002. Johnny Hayes still did not renew his membership until the night of the membership meeting Nov 10, 
2002. 
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The Lariat SaloonThe Lariat Saloon  

    Bullhead City    Bullhead City  

Friday Dec. 20th 

“Rodeo Review” 

             9pm 

Saturday Dec. 21st 

“Christmas Show” 

                 9pm 

Host Hotel: River Palms Resort, Laughlin, NV 
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2003 AGRA 
Buckle Sales And 

 

We are now actively pursuing sponsors for the RRRR 2003 award buckles. The cost to sponsor a buckle 
is 200.00 and many event buckles are still available. Deadline for sponsorships is November 1st. In addi-
tion, I'm pleased to announce that buckles will be available this year for AGRA members to purchase! The 
membership price is 150.00 and all profits benefit AGRA. Members who choose to purchase a buckle will 
be able to have it engraved with their name and the year they became an AGRA member. Cost for engrav-
ing is additional and nominal. Award buckles will be presented first to contestants at the rodeo and mem-
bers will not receive their buckles until after the rodeo. 
 
To sponsor an award buckle or to order as a member, please email me at mragra2002@aol.com or by mail 
to: A.G.R.A. Buckle’s, P.O. Box 40465, Phoenix AZ 85067-0465   We will be posting a sponsorship ordering 
form on the AGRA website soon so check that also. Payment will be expected ASAP after ordering. If you 
have any questions, I can be reached by phone at 623-572-6946. 
 
This is a great way to show your PRIDE in AGRA and to benefit the association as well. 
 
Cheers,  
Patrick Lose  
Mr. AGRA 2002 
Vice President AGRA Board of Directors   

HI YA COWBOYS 
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A.G.R.A. Board of Directors 

Glen MayGlen May  
PresidentPresident  

Phone: (602) 368-4253 
Email: president@agra-phx.com 

  
  

Patrick LosePatrick Lose  
 Vice President Vice President  

Phone: (623) 572-6946 
Email: vp@agra-phx.com 

  
Ric LeoneRic Leone  

Corresponding SecretaryCorresponding Secretary   
Phone: (602) 368-4253 

Email: corsec@agra-phx.com 
  
  

Pussy LeHootPussy LeHoot   
(a.k.a. Kevin McSweeny)(a.k.a. Kevin McSweeny)   

Public Relations Public Relations   
Phone: (602) 518-5064  
Email: pr@agra-phx.com 

  
  

Max SutherlandMax Sutherland  
TreasurerTreasurer   

Phone: (602) 279-9357 
Email: treasurer@agra-phx.com 

  
  

Fund RaisingFund Raising  
Daniel KellyDaniel Kelly   

Phone: (602) 595-4669 
fr@agra-phx.com 

  
  

Will LannWill Lann   
Rodeo EventsRodeo Events  

Phone: (623) 203-8765 
Email: eventsdir@agra-phx.com 

  
  

Brian HelanderBrian Helander   
Trustee TBATrustee TBA   

Phone: 602-266-5726 
Email: trustee@agra-phx 

IGRA & Bud Light Sanctioned RodeosIGRA & Bud Light Sanctioned Rodeos  

 
Miss AGRA 2002 

Miss IGRA 1st Runner-up 2003 
Miss Pussy LeHoot 

Phone: (602) 518-5064  
Email: missagra@agra-phx.com 

 
Miss AGRA 1st Runner-up 

Novia Gina 
missagra2ur@hotmail.com 

MR. AGRA 2002 
MR. IGRA 1st Runner-up 

2003 
Patrick Lose 

Phone: (623) 572-6946 
Email: mragra@agra-phx.com 

 

Ms AGRA 2002 
MS IGRA 2nd Runner-up 

2003 
Gaylia Young 

Phone: (623) 435-9098 
Email: msagra@agra-phx.com 



 

Check us out on the WEB 

www.agra-phx.com 

Phone: 602-265-0618 
FAX     : 602-265-8166 
Email: webmaster@agra-phx.com 

PO Box 40465 
Phoenix, Arizona 
 85067-0465 

AGRAAGRA   


